Our Growing Ministry
First, we want to say thank you to all the churches who helped us

purchase our vehicle! With the Yelles returning in a short amount of time, the
time came for us to purchase our own vehicle. Many of our churches gave special
offerings to help us, and we were able to pay for our vehicle cash down! We are
overwhelmed by the generosity of our churches, and that the goodness of God is
working through you. We purchased a Renault Oroch, a small pickup truck that
is perfect for picking up passengers for church, and for working on our property.

Thank you so much for letting God use you to help us.
Since April, our ministry has been growing. We had our Easter service in Discipleship: Michele, Vilma, Marcia, and Taisa
April, a Mother’s Day Tea in May, and a Valentines Day Dinner in June! We had Praises

many visitors to each of these events, and many heard the gospel. We pray that

God will bring more people to our church who will get saved and join us. For our - Jeremy's Portuguese continues to improve

region, these events are what bring the most visitors. Because of this we always - Newdiscipleship group

try and do one event each month. - Webought our first vehicle!
As my Portuguese continues to improve, I am taking more opportunities - Many visitors at our events

to preach! I have been able to preach at these events, and I have also taken on

more of our weekly preaching. One of our men named Jonir has been helping me

since the Yelles went on furlough by preaching every Sunday night. This last Pr ayer Requests
month, I have started preaching every other Sunday night. I have been so grateful

- o ) - Jeremy’s Portuguese
for Jonir’s help as. I have been growing in my language fluency, but I am excited - Ourdiscipleship group
for the opportunity to preach more. .,
L L . - Clovis’ cancer

We have also started discipleship with a new group. Four of our ladies,  Continued soiritual N
Michele, Vilma, Marcia, and Taisa have taken on the challenge to change their ontinued spiritual growt
lives through our discipleship program. Please be praying for them as they are
being made aware of ever present spiritual warfare. They have become spiritually
stronger, and their eyes have been opened to what God wants us to do in a very
oppressed city.

Continue to pray for us. We have taken on more in our ministry and are
still learning this pace of life. Pray for our discipleship and for continued spiritual
growth in our church. Please also pray for one of our members named Clovis

who has terminal, inoperable cancer. He needs a miracle. But if the Lord takes

him home, pray for his family.
Thank you so much for your prayers and support.
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